SPRINGFIELD, IL— State Sen. Michael Bond (D-Grayslake) is the chief sponsor of an important piece of legislation that was sent to Governor Quinn for signature this week. Senate Bill 1020, known as "Jasmine’s Law," provides increased penalties for sexually-violent persons who use alcohol to abuse victims. 

Bond’s bill adds alcohol as a "factor in aggravation" to the Code of Corrections, giving judges the discretion to double the sentence length of individuals found guilty of these crimes. The bill is specifically aimed at crimes where the victim was a minor and was offered or under the influence of alcohol at the time the offense was committed. "Grooming" children is the process of introducing alcohol to children in an attempt to eventually engage them in sexual activities. This process can involve intoxicating victims either voluntarily or involuntarily to reduce their awareness or resistance to the assault, a common practice among sexually-violent persons. 

"Providing the tools necessary to prosecute these sexually-violent persons is an important step in the process of eliminating these offenses," Bond said. "The ability to double the sentence of an offender will serve as a deterrent to this type of behavior."

Bond’s legislation stems from a constituent in his district. In 2001, Jasmine became a victim of sexual assault at the age of 11, when an adult provided her with alcohol and preyed on her while she was rendered incapacitated. At the time of prosecution, the State of Illinois had no legal standing to add alcohol as a factor in aggravation to predatory criminal sexual assault. Therefore, her offender received a plea deal for the minimum sentence of only 6 years.

"Sexual abuse of anyone, especially minors, is unconscionable," Bond said. "There is no place in civilized society for this type of behavior."

